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The January meeting will be Wednesday, 
January 22nd at 7:00 pm, via Zoom. 

 
** Rebecca Bex (Blue Pearl Pet Blood Bank) will be a Guest Speaker 
    beginning promptly at 7:00 pm. She is an experienced veterinary  
    professional with nine years in the field, specializing in animal 
    care and recently expanding expertise in blood banking.  

Continued —-

2025 Membership Renewal 
 

Don’t forget, it’s time to renew, 
EGRC dues are waiting for you! 

Keep the fun, keep the pack, 
2025’s where it’s at! 

 
Support the club, let’s make it shine, 
Pay your dues—get it done online! 

Join the team, we’re better together, 
EGRC strong, now and forever! 

 
The January 15, 2025 renewal deadline may be past, but it is not too late to renew your 
membership for 2025!  
 
 For a new 2025 Membership Renewal Form, click HERE , or copy and paste the following link into 
your web browser:  https://www.egrc.org/assets/Membership_renewal_2025__fill94581.pdf 

 

Please remember to add a $3.50 late fee (membership lapses if not renewed by March 1, 2025). 

https://www.egrc.org/assets/Membership_renewal_2025__fill94581.pdf
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Final Reminder to Apply for the EGRC 2024 Awards !!! 
 

Celebrate your Goldens accomplishments in 2024 with an EGRC 
Award! 
 
Not sure what awards are available? Check out the EGRC Awards 
Criteria on our website (EGRC.org) homepage and fill out the 2024 
Awards Application! 
  
The deadline for submitting applications is January 31, 2025. Late 
applications cannot be accepted.  

Health Clinic 

Gloria Kaczmarski will be holding an OFA eye clinic with Dr. Kice on February 
2, 2025, at her house in Olympia. The cost is $40 per dog by pre-paid ap-
pointment only.  

If you are in need of OFA exam feel free to contact Gloria Kaczmarski, Gold-
en Retrievers of GwynEira, by email at: RajaShanti@comcast.net 
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Members needed! 

 
The Club needs your help: 
 
 
1) EGRC is looking for two (2) non-Board members membership for the 
2025 Audit Budget Committee. Duties would include review of financial rec-
ords to ensure all EGRC financial reports are accurate and adequate inter-
nal controls are in place to safeguard assets of EGRC. The Audit Budget 
Committee will also prepare the current year’s budget, for approval by the 
Board at their March meeting, and shall include an appropriate amount for 
charitable donations.  
 
2) EGRC is looking for an individual to fill the role of Club Treasurer for 
2026. Experience in accounting and/or bookkeeping is preferred, but not at 
all required. 
 
If you would be interested in filling any of these important positions, please 
contact any Board Member (see last page of the Golden West for a list of 
contacts),  
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 From Kelli Mayo:  

“Well, it took some time. Willow retired at about two to start hav-
ing puppies. I brought her back out after her third litter for a cou-
ple of shows in which she went best opposite and owner handler 
Best of Breed on both days. People said “how close is she to her 
grand?”, to which I replied oh, I don’t know.… so I went home 
and looked it up and realized that she only needed three more 
points to finish her grand. We already had other plans, so it would 
have to wait.  I’m so proud to announce that with very limited 
showings, Willow finished her Grand Champion in style.  From 
the Veterans class at the Gig Harbor KC she goes  Select Bitch 
for a 4 point major under judge Mrs. Wendy G Willhauck.  I love 
this girl to the moon and back!” 

From Susan Babich ~ Goldtales :  

Excited to report that Dusty, Am/Can CH Goldtales It's Good to be Country Again finished 
his AM Championship at the Whidbey Island Show on Nov. 15 with a 4 point major (his 
3rd 4 point major) ! He just turned 2 years old on Nov. 7. On Sunday, Nov. 17 he wins the 
breed over 10 Specials.  Way to go Dusty. Many thanks to Jennifer Holmberg for her ex-
pertise showing Dusty. Dusty is the hit of her set up as he's just the happiest dog ever and 
clients and friends just want to say hi and pet him. He also finished in Canada quickly in 
July. http://www.k9data.com/pedigree.asp?ID=1304788 

 Mandy, his litter sister went to Canada in November and finished her Ch. there on Nov. 8 
shown by Jennifer Driessen. 

http://www.k9data.com/pedigree.asp?ID=1304787 

Happy to report both Mandy and Dusty passed their genetic clearances ! Good hips for 
both, elbows normal, eyes and echo's for both. Yippee !!!! 
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Board Members 
Amy Rosling, President    907-317-0057 
  ayler.kennels@gmail.com 
Peter Gortner. VP   425-247-4469 
  pckmgortner2@hotmail.com    
Kelli Armstrong, Treasurer . 425-275-6633  
  pkellia@gmail.com  
Sharmin Dominke, Corresponding Sec 206-795-0804 
  sharminbaumann@hotmail.com 

Marian Tillman, Recording Sec.   425-941-6341 
  marian@ridesoft.com 
Dana Fare   425-691-9290 
  bigchief7531@hotmail.com 
Pat Lindquist   253-888-9733 
  calliopegold@comcast.net 
Nancy Light 425-354-3609 
  kylahgold@aol.com 
       
Committee Chairs 
Programs  VACANT  
Newsletter Editor  Peter Gortner 425-247-4469 
  pckmgortner2@hotmail.com  
Puppy Referral  Claudia Shaw  425-827-7253  
Public Education  VACANT 
Historian  VACANT 
Health Clinic  BJ Mosen  425-844-9037  
Hospitality  VACANT 
Nominating Com  Ron Colyer 
 Trish Hughes 
 Lisa Witte 
Photographer  VACANT 
Property  VACANT  
Membership  Marian Tillman 425-941-6341 
Sunshine  Suzy Miller  206-300-3821 
GRCA Columnist  Rachelle Mahoney  
   605-906-1991  
GRCA Delegate  Amy Rosling  907-317-0057 
Social Media  Kelli Armstrong  425-275-6633  
Web Manager Peter Gortner 425-247-4469 
Audit/Budget     Kelli Armstrong  425-275-6633 
   Committee Susan Bell 
 Rachelle Mahoney 
 Trish Hughes  
Judges Selection Sharmin Dominke  

   Amy Rosling  

   Trish Hughes 

Donation Comm. Stacia White  360-629-6567  

   Sandy Scudder 

   Kathy Fisk 

Rescue Committee Rachelle Mahoney 

 

Special Events 
2025 Agility  Nancy Light  425-354-3609  
2025 Hunt Test  Nancy Light  425-354-3609  
2025 Specialty  Maryke Haynes  206-351-3095  
2024 Awards  Pat Lindquist 253-888-9733 
2024 Holiday Party Deb, Frank Pampiks 425-881-0867 
WC/WCX Susan Bell  425-318-9754 
 Nancy Light  425-354-3609  

The Objectives of the Evergreen Golden Retriever Club 

 
a) To preserve the structure, soundness, 

temperament, natural abilities and personality 
of the Golden Retriever as described in the 
breed standard and to do all possible to bring 
their natural abilities and qualities to 
perfection. 

b) To urge members and breeders to accept the 
standard of the breed as approved by the AKC 
as the only standard of excellence by which 
the Golden Retriever shall be judged. 

c) To protect and advance the interest of the 
breed by encouraging sportsmanlike conduct 
at dog shows, field events, obedience trials 
and all functions and events where EGRC is 
being represented. 

d) To conduct sanctioned matches and specialty 
shows, field events, obedience trials and 
tracking under the rules of AKC and 

e) To educate members and the public in all 
aspects of owning a Golden Retriever. 

 
General Information 

 
General Meetings are usually held on the 4

th
 

Wednesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. Check the 
calendar on the web site at www.egrc.org. The Board 
of Directors usually meets once a month. Contact a 
Board member for upcoming meeting dates. Members 
wishing to attend must call the President to state their 
business. 
 
Application for Membership: Prospective members 
must attend either one or two meetings or functions 
before application of intent to join is accepted. 
Application forms may be obtained from Board 
members, the Membership Chair, or from the web site. 
 
Change of Address. If you have moved, changed 
your phone number or your e-mail address, please e-
mail our Membership Chair, Marian Tillman,  
marian@ridesoft.com, with this change. This is the 
only way we will be able to keep our membership rosters 
up to date. 
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